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ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)              September 2007





SEPTEMBER MEETING 





Tuesday, September 18, 2007


Tour of


 Patrick Henry High School


2102 GRANDIN ROAD 


ROANOKE, VA





TOPIC:  


“Tour of Patrick Henry High School”


Speaker: 


Rodney Fanning, Lawrence Perry & Associates





MEETING AGENDA:





5:45 - Meet in the Patrick Henry HS Parking Lot


6:00 – Tour


7:30 – Dinner at Hotel Roanoke





Cost of dinner will be $20.00





Reservations must be made no later than Noon on Friday, September 14 to:





Suzanne Perry


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:sdperry@trane.com" ��sdperry@trane.com�


Phone:  540-563-2828





Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, see link below





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration.htm�














President's Corner





“Greater Efficiency Today, Blue Skies Tomorrow” – Kent Peterson, ASHRAE President, 2007-2008





Welcome back to a new ASHRAE year!  Your chapter officers and committee chairs attended the Region III CRC in Hampton Roads and have returned motivated and excited for the upcoming year.  Thanks to all who volunteered their time and sweated through the un-air conditioned CRC!





The 9th Annual Lew Evans Golf Tournament held in June at Hanging Rock was a great success for our scholarship fund.  A special thanks goes out to all of the volunteers and the 12 teams who played in the tournament to support the scholarships.





Our program for September will be a tour of the newly constructed Patrick Henry High School.  Rodney Fanning of Lawrence Perry and Associates led the mechanical design effort and will be leading the tour offering insight into the mechanical design and answering questions following dinner at the Hotel Roanoke.





On that note, after a two year search for a replacement location to the Roanoke County Women’s Club, after having a successful joint meeting last spring at the Hotel Roanoke and positive feedback from members, your Board of Governors voted to hold our regular meetings at the Hotel Roanoke.  After an exhaustive search of area venues, the Hotel Roanoke came in at a very completive price and we have previously enjoyed the hospitality of this venue.  With the rising cost of our meals, the cost of dinner unfortunately had to be increased to offset this additional cost.





We still are looking for a Chapter Historian to round out our slate of chapter volunteers.  If you would like to volunteer or know someone who would like to volunteer, please have them contact me.





As Society continues to focus on energy efficiency, we have some exciting programs planned for this year that will highlight energy efficient systems that are available.  As always, this chapter depends on volunteers. We have an excellent slate of officers and committee chairs this year and I encourage anyone wishing to become more involved to contact me. There is always help needed on all committees, so I encourage your participation. We look forward to an exciting year in this chapter and I look forward to seeing you on September 18th!!





Patrick Castelvecchi











Spotlight On … This Month’s Speaker





Rodney Fanning is a 1991 graduate of Virginia Tech with a B.S. in Mechanical Engineering.  He also received his MBA from Virginia Tech in 1992.  He began working as an engineer with Lawrence Perry & Associates in 1994 where he has been involved in the design of HVAC systems with a focus on educational facilities.  Two of his most recent projects include the HVAC systems design for Patrick Henry and William Fleming High Schools in Roanoke. 





Rodney is a licensed Professional Engineer in the state of Virginia and holds a Certified Energy Manager (CEM) designation.  He has been an active member and former chapter officer in the Roanoke ASHRAE chapter since joining in 1995.   








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2007– 2008 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Patrick Castelvecchi	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com�	


Pres. Elect	Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�	


Vice Pres.	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Secretary	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Treasurer	Amanda Looney	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:alooney@hsmm.com" ��alooney@hsmm.com�


Governor	Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�


Governor	Jeff Wolfe		540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:grg@sfcs.com" ��jkwolfe@trane.com�





		


2007 – 2008 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Mark Rogan			�HYPERLINK "mailto:mark.rogan@mcquay.com"��mark.rogan@mcquay.com �


Membership	  Brent Weigel		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:bweigel@hsmm.com" ��bweigel@hsmm.com�


Student


Activities       Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:klongbrake@hsmm.com" ��klongbrake@hsmm.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Historian	  			





Research


Promotion	  Andy Fuller		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:afuller@hsmm.com" ��afuller@hsmm.com�


Newsletter	  Dan Lieber		540-857-3100	�HYPERLINK "mailto:dlieber@hsmm.com"��dlieber@hsmm.com�


Homepage	  James Sledd		540-344-5200	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com" ��James.Sledd@eeiengineers.com�     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





October Meeting - October 9th


November Meeting – November 13th











BOARD OF GOVERNORS MEETING





Tuesday


September 18th, 4:30 at HSMM














ASHRAE Publishes Energy Performance Comparison Standard





ATLANTA – A common basis for reporting building energy use and comparison of energy performance is available in a new standard from ASHRAE.


ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 105-2007, Standard Methods of Measuring, Expressing and Comparing Building Energy Performance, provides a method of energy performance comparison that can be used for any building, proposed or existing, and that allows different methods of energy analysis to be compared. 


This will help facilitate comparison, design and operation improvements and development of building energy performance standards, according to J. Michael MacDonald, chair of the committee that wrote the standard.


“ASHRAE is working to advance the development and understanding of these advanced building performance comparison methods,” he said. “This standard provides a framework for assuring access by all interested parties to performance comparison or rating methods that are developed.”


The biggest change to the standard, last published in 1999, is inclusion of building energy performance comparison, which is vital for energy efficiency efforts worldwide, he said. Past versions of the standard provided a basis for reporting energy use but had limited ability to express or compare performance.


MacDonald notes that existing standards and building rating systems include requirements related to energy performance comparison.


MacDonald said the guidance in the standard progresses from energy use index (total annual energy use per square foot) to other indexes, such as energy use per hospital bed, and then to performance comparison frameworks.


The standard also identifies key characteristics that users should consider reporting when performance comparisons are of interest, such as the number of workers, weekly hours of operation, and annual cooling and heating degree days.


The cost of ANSI/ASHRAE Standard 105-2007, Standard Methods of Measuring, Expressing and Comparing Building Energy Performance, is $36 ($30 members).  To order, contact ASHRAE Customer Service at 1-800-527-4723 (United States and Canada) or 404-636-8400 (worldwide), fax 404-321-5478, or visit at � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/bookstore" ��www.ashrae.org/bookstore�.


ASHRAE, founded in 1894, is an international organization of some 50,000 persons. ASHRAE fulfills its mission of advancing heating, ventilation, air conditioning and refrigeration to serve humanity and promote a sustainable world through research, standards writing, publishing and continuing education.











Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter


may send the information to:





Dan Lieber


HSMM


1315 Franklin Road


Roanoke, VA  24034





E-mail:  dlieber@hsmm.com


Phone:  540.857.3100


Fax:  540.857.3180





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.











WANTED





A Roanoke Chapter Historian. 





The Chapter is currently looking for a chapter historian.  If you would like to volunteer, please contact Patrick Castelvecchi at � HYPERLINK "mailto:pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com" ��pcastelvecchi@hsmm.com� or (540) 857-3306.








Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueld vehicles





Be sure to let Amanda Looney know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.


















